
The Fairfax-Loudoun Music Fellowship met on Wednesday, March 10, 2021, on Zoom. 
Attendees included Claudia Libero, Lydia Kriso, Sharon Reck, Annie Feigles, Jan Bode, Jeri 
Bennett, Rachel Harmatuk, Sandy Baker, Catherine Thorpe, Karen Pino, Mark Pino, Melinda 
McCullough, Renea Duelm, Mylinda Dockery, Carly Rawlings Rivera, Phyllis Vickers, and Libby 
McConnell.

Sharon Reck opened the meeting at 10:05 a.m. Libby McConnell read the January minutes, 
which were approved as read. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Sandy Baker reported a total of $6,507.04 in the checking account. 
Expenses included the speaker fee from January. Income was from membership via PayPal.

Website: The committee comprised of Jeri Bennett, Libby McConnell, Claudia Libero, Sharon 
Reck, and Annie Feigles has met monthly to plan and prepare a new FLMF website. 
The Domain Name change is in process. At this point members may view the new website at: 
sharonreck.wixsite.com/website-1.  Members are advised to check their information in the 
teacher directory and the “Find A Teacher” pages. Urgent corrections may be sent to sharon-
reck@hotmail.com. General updates to teacher information may be sent over the summer (after 
2021-2022 dues are paid) to jeripno4te@verizon.net. Annie Feigles thanked Sharon for her 
many hours of work in creating the new website.

Social Media Chairman:  Beverly Teague and her daughter will set this up. Anyone interested 
in becoming the chair should contact Sharon. Annie Feigles will manage the Find A Mentor/Be A 
Mentor new program.

Membership Report:  Melinda McCullah reported that the club had one membership renewal, 
so there are 41 current and paid members.

Ashby Ponds Recital:  This April recital has been canceled due to COVID concerns.

RCC Recitals: There has been no communication from the community center about a spring 
program. Paperwork for Fall 2021 and Spring 2022 recitals has been submitted.

Harpsichord: Rachel Harmatuk is storing the instrument now. It will move to Elza Ritter or to 
Karen Pino next month. The rental contract and policies are being updated by Mark and Karen 
Pino and Beverly Teague. Anyone who would like to be part of this process should contact the 
Pinos.

Ensemble Festival 2022: Sharon and Libby will discuss plans and report at the May meeting.

Program Ideas 2021-2022: Please send ideas to Karen and Mark Pino for the next program 
year.

Announcements: 
Please be aware of two email scams involving hiring wedding pianists and giving away grand 
pianos. Both involve cashier’s checks and “reimbursing” the scammer.
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FLMF meets next on May 12. Information about how the meeting will take place will be sent by 
May 1.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:30 a.m. to be followed by a program by invited speaker Greg 
Genter entitled “Teaching Empathy Through Music.”

Respectfully submitted,
Libby McConnell, FLMF Recording Secretary


